Bronte Beach Precinct Minutes

The Meeting was held on 12 April 2006 at the Lugar Brae Church Hall , Lugar Brae Lane. 

Convenors Mrs. Virginia Milson, Mr. Norm Brown . 
Attendance 27 
Ward Councillors in attendance – Cnr Main ( Mayor ) 
Ward Councillors absent - Councillors Moscatt , and Sloan
Apologies-Nicole Stevens ,Community Liaison Officer . 

1.Minutes of the previous Meeting 
Proposed – Mr. Ray Wheeler ,seconded Erica Rink.Passed unanimously

2.Development Applications
Mrs Milson raised the following developments: 

57 Gardyne Street -( to build a garage into a heritage wall ) . 
After the adjoining property ( 55a Gardyne St ) had won its case at the Court of Appeal, 57 Gardyne St. had taken the case to the Land and Environment Court as well, and a decision had been given in their favour also. 
Both properties will now be building garages through the wall. 

129-131 Mcpherson St . 
Mr. Ray Wheeler explained that the applicants’ application to increase the height of the proposed building from 3 to 4 stories had been refused by the Land and Environment Court. Only a 3 storey development would now be allowed on the site.
499 Bronte Road . 
This matter had been decided by Council the previous week. The application to demolish the existing house and build a new one had been rejected. 

Mr. Brown, who explained that he was speaking as a next door neighbour, expressed concern over the decision and questioned the reasons for the refusal of the development application. 
501 Bronte Road. 
The Mayor advised that this development had now been approved by Council and involved a massive excavation of the whole site along with demolition of the building.

Guest speaker - Mr.Ian Stapleton – author, consultant and heritage specialist.

Ian explained that he had been involved in heritage for over 20 years and how contrary to belief, heritage could improve the value of one’s property. He noted that up until more recent times people used to buy old houses and lovingly restore them but these days unfortunately, restoration had now only become one option. 
The reasons for preserving our heritage are:-
( a ) In order preserve whole buildings 
( b ) Education, to show the architecture from the past 
( c ) Inspiration, to inspire us about the past 
( d ) Identity, to show who we are , and where we came from . 

The Heritage Act was passed in 1978, and heritage properties were then included in the LEP ‘s ( Local Environment Plans ) , which previously had included such items as affordable housing, outdoor space etc . Heritage also now became a vital part of that plan. 

The Burrough Charter set out in detail how to restore old buildings and post 1978 Councils had to consider heritage value when considering a development, and were allowed to overlook other controls if it improved the heritage value if the property.
Heritage laws have been legislated because the public want them, and have come to appreciate their value .If a property is heritage listed, it does not allow for compensation to the owner, but there are grants available.
In Waverley, if a property is heritage listed, there are restrictions on the type of development undertaken. These homes tend to be well looked after by the owners as the heritage listing has increased the value of the property . 
Mr. Stapleton’s advice was as follows: 
If the community cares about heritage, the Council should be lobbied, to ensure that their heritage buildings are preserved. 
If owning a heritage house, steps should be taken to understand why the property is significant, and council should be consulted as to what changes are allowed. 
Since 2005 there has been a change in planning regulations. The Local Environment Plans ( LEP ) are negotiated between Councils and the Minister of Planning . The Minister, however, can direct Councils as to what controls their Development Control Plans 
( DCP ) should contain . However , the Minister can take away the planning powers on any site if he feels that council is not doing a good job . 
One of the reasons offered could be due to the delay in making a decision on a matter. In future, after recent legislation, some of the planning concerns could be taken to the Minister direct rather than the Land and Environment Court, and his decision is final there is no appeal. 
Mrs Milson and the residents thanked Mr. Stapleton for an interesting and informative presentation. 

Concern was expressed over Council’s approach to new planting in public places.
Motion 1 
The Bronte Beach Precinct requests that Council , when renewing and improving existing plantings, maintain and weed existing plants , and place the new ones next to the more advanced and preexisting vegetation . 
Proposed – Erica Rink seconded - Judy Ebner 
For the Motion – 10 , againts Nil . Motion carried

Motion 2 
The Bronte Beach Precinct request that Council expedites the new draft Tree Management Plan as soon as possible , and advises the Precinct as to when it is to be implemented . 
Proposed - Ercia Rink , seconded – Judy Ebner 
For the motion 12 , againts nil . Motion carried 

Motion 3 
The Bronte beach Precinct request that Council consider a “parking pod “ for car share, to enable Bronte residents to participate in the scheme , by having designated parking spaces nearby to which to return the hired cars 
Proposed – Erica Rink , seconded - Reg Ryan 
For the motion 10 . againts nil . motion – carried . 

The Meeting closed at 9. 15 pm 

